
 

School Infrastructure NSW 

Email: schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au 

Phone: 1300 482 651 

www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au 

Mosman High School 
Summer holidays works notification  |  16 December 2022 

NSW Department of Education – School Infrastructure 

Main works continue 

Over the coming 2022 / 2023 school holidays, works are continuing on new Building G. This work includes putting in the roof’s 

steel structure, external walls and lower floor brickwork. Water, electricity and technology services and internal partitions will 

also continue to be fitted throughout the building.  

Building E, located in the courtyard of the school, will have its staircase demolished and replaced. Landscaping works around this 

building and into the courtyard will follow this work to improve the school’s play space. 

Asbestos containing materials removal works 

The demolition of Building E’s staircase and the adjacent landscaping works will require the removal of some asbestos containing 

materials. 

Safety measures will be in place to ensure there is no risk to onsite workers and the community. This includes enclosing the area 
with plastic sheeting while the removal works take place and installing air monitors. Onsite contractors will also wear protective 
clothing including face masks, coveralls, gloves and protective footwear.  

The work will be completed by licensed and accredited asbestos contractors and monitored by an independent occupational 
hygienist in strict accordance with SafeWork NSW regulations and a project-specific asbestos management plan.  

Testing will be completed to ensure the area is fully remediated and a clearance certificate will be issued before the renovation 
works start.  

Please be assured the removal of this material does not pose a risk to students, school staff or the community.  

The health, safety, and well-being of the school and the local community is School Infrastructures NSW’s highest priority and we 
will continue to keep the community updated.  

Work hours 

These works are taking place during the hours of 7 am to 6 pm Monday to Friday and 7.30 am to 3.30 pm on Saturdays. Unless 

otherwise notified, no work will take place on Sundays or public holidays. 

The work site will be closed from Saturday 24 December 2022 to Tuesday 3 January 2023. Onsite work will resume on 

Wednesday 4 January 2023. 

Shutdown contact 

School Infrastructure NSW will be closed from 5 pm Friday 23 December 2022 to 9 am Monday 9 January 2023 inclusive, in line 
with the NSW Government shutdown period. During this time if there is an urgent issue, please contact the site manager listed 
on the construction site entry. In an emergency, please call triple zero. (000).  

On Monday 9 January 2023, you can contact School Infrastructure NSW during business hours on 1300 482 651 or email 
schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au. 
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